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FALL C.E.R.T. TRAINING CLASSES

The Community Emergency Response Team (CERT)

Program educates people about disaster preparedness

for hazards that may impact their area and trains

them in basic disaster response skills such as fire

safety, light search and rescue, team organization and

disaster medical operations.  Using the training

learned in the classroom and during exercises, CERT

members can assist others in their neighborhood or

workplace following an event when

professional responders are not

immediately available to help.  CERT

members also are encourage to support

emergency  response agencies by taking

a more active role in emergency preparedness

projects in their community. We encourage every

household to have at least one CERT trained family

member. CERT Classes will be held on September

18 , 21 , 24  26  and 28  Evening classes will beth st th th th

held at 6:00 pm-9:30 pm and Saturday classes are

from 9:00 am to 4 pm  Cost for the class is $10.00

per person, to register or for further information

contact Willard City Offices, 435-734-9881, Sue

A n d e r s o n ,  4 3 5 - 7 2 3 - 8 9 0 3

www.sueandstuff@gmail.com  They will also be

providing child care services for the above nights  and

will be available on-site or in home, contact Sue

Anderson at 435-723-8903 for additional information.

Elections 

Don’t forget to make sure you are registered to vote.

If you have not registered you can do so on the State

of Utah website at www.utah.gov and search for voter

registration. You can also do so in person at the Box

Elder County Clerk’s office at 01 S. Main in Brigham

City. Not sure if you are registered? You can give

them a call at 435-734-3393.The Willard City General

Municipal Election will be held on November 5, 2013.

Willard Elementary School Box

Tops for Education

Box Tops for Educations has helped

schools earn $475 million dollars since

1996.  Donna Weaver is in charge of

collecting Box Tops for Education for

the Willard Elementary School.  They are asking the

citizens to clip the little pink box tops on many

products and take them to the Willard City Offices or

the Willard Elementary School.  Each box top is worth

10 cents so ten box tops equal a dollar. Check out

their website www.btfe.com/products for a complete

list.  Judy Beames is in charge of the Box Tops at the

Three Mile Creek Elementary School located in Perry.

Any support you can give to either school will be

greatly appreciated. 

Trunk or Treat - Donations Needed

Can you believe it?  We are making plans

for this year activity and are looking for

donations of candy and money. Donations

can be dropped off at the Willard City

Offices and go to purchase candy and supplies for the

event. Trunk or Treat will be held on Thursday October

31 .  If you are willing to lend a hand contact Suest

Anderson  at 435-723-8903 or the Willard City Offices -

435-734-9881. Watch for more information in next

month’s newsletter.  

Bookmobile/Library News

Come check us out.  School’s started and this is a great

opportunity to get the kids going on those required

reading pages.  Why not get a book from

the Bookmobile/Willard Library located in

the City Hall. The library also carries a large

variety of books on tape and videos. The

hours for the library are Mondays and

Tuesdays from 9am-12pm and 1pm-5pm

The Bookmobile/Library phone number is

435-723-2261.

Streets

We appreciate your patience with the recent street

projects. The coating is an application designed to

extend the life of the streets for several years. It has

been reported the coating may be slippery for animals,

especially horses, so use caution. Willard City

Maintenance Personnel remind  citizens to clear

branches, yard waste, piles of rocks and dirt from the

edge of the city streets. This will help them be able to

maintain the edge of the streets with mowing, grading

and plowing snow.

Water A payment drop box is located on the west side

of the Willard City Offices  for making

payments after hours.  Willard City Office

hours are Monday thru Friday from 9:00am

to 5:00pm.  Water bills are sent out the 5th

of the month and are due by the 20 .  Ifth

you have any questions contact the Willard

City Offices at 435-734-9881

Police Department

School has started and the Willard Police Department

urges residents to watch for kids walking to and from

school, riding bikes, or waiting at bus

stops.  Also remind your children of

stranger danger and what they need to

know that would be helpful to the

police if a stranger does approach

them.

Sewer

Your home’s sewer is connected to the

sewer system main (a large pipe

running under the street) via a pipe

known as a lateral that extends from

your home, across your property, and into the sewer

main. The homeowner is responsible for maintenance of

this lateral. Blockages in the lateral are always bad news

for the homeowner.  Blockages can cause the flow of

waste from the home into the sewer main to slow or stop

completely.  Good habits include, never dumping cooking
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grease down the drain, never flush non soluble

material down the drain (feminine hygiene products,

food, rags, diaper wipes, food scraps, etc.). Always

contact a licensed plumber if you are experiencing

problems with your system.  Also be aware it is illegal

to run storm water into the sanitary sewer system.

The storm water can cause severe damage to the

system.

Residents are also asked to lower the clean out stub,

located at or near the property line, to ground level so

they are not being hit or broken off by vehicles,

lawnmowers or tractor blades. The city will not be

responsible for repairing or replacing broken stubs.

Make sure they are capped to prevent debris from

plugging the sewer lateral and causing costly sewer

back ups. Metal or plastic caps or even sprinkler boxes

can be used to cover the  clean-out stubs and are

available at most home improvement stores.  

City Calendar

September 12- City Council Meeting -6:30 p.m.

September 19-Planning Commission Meeting-6:30

p.m.

September 26- City Council Meeting 6:30p.m.
Agendas are posted at City Hall and on the State of Utah
Public Meeting Notice Website at www.utah.gov/pmn.

BRIGHAM CITY’S

PEACH DAY’S CELEBRATION

SEPTEMBER 4  - 7  TH TH

http://www.utah.gov/pmn.
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